
 
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE 

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION 
 

 
 

Date:  December 17, 2019 
 

To:  Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors 
 

From:  Margo J. Franklin, Director of Employee Relations, Department of Human Resources 
 
 RE:    Ratification of the 2019 Memorandum of Agreement between Milwaukee County and 

the Wisconsin Federation of Nurses & Health Professionals, Local 5000, AFT, AFL-
CIO 

 
 
Milwaukee County (the County) has reached an understanding with the bargaining team for the 
Wisconsin Federation of Nurses & Health Professionals, Local 5000, AFT, AFL-CIO (WFNHP) that 
establishes a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) for 2019.   
 
I am requesting that this item be placed on the next agenda.   
 
The following documents will be provided to the Committee for their review:  
 

1) The MOA between the County and WFNHP;   
  
2) A notification from WFNHP that the MOA was ratified by the membership; 

 
3) A draft Resolution approving the MOA. 
 
4) A fiscal note that has been prepared by the Office of the Comptroller. 

 
 

If you have any questions, please call me at 278-4852. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Chris Abele – County Executive 
 Raisa Koltun – Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive 
 Scott Manske – Milwaukee County Comptroller 

Maggie Daun – Corporation Counsel 


